
Daily Bulletin: April 7, 2022
B-Day

COVID Updates

In alignment with LACDPH and Dr. Cherniss' email, indoor masking for students
and staff at PVHS will shift from required to strongly recommended, irrespective
of vaccine status. While daily symptom checks are still required, the district has
shifted to an at-home screening model. Please complete the daily symptom check
each morning, prior to arrival. The daily symptom checklist can be accessed
below.

Daily Symptom Checklist
Lastly, please do not send your student to campus if they are sick,
experiencing symptoms of COVID-19, or are currently under quarantine.

For information and the schedule for the PVPUSD testing, please visit their
website here.

COVID Positive Reporting Form

To streamline communication for COVID case reporting, we are asking families to
fill out the form below if their students test positive for COVID. This will also be a
way for us to respond much more efficiently and effectively to our students and
families. Please click the linked form below to notify us of your PVHS student's
positive results.

https://files.constantcontact.com/1abc0c6a201/37cf2347-139f-4e2b-8960-926194190737.pdf
https://www.pvpusd.net/apps/pages/index.jsp?uREC_ID=1705360&type=d&pREC_ID=2228445
http://www.pvhsdrama.com
https://www.memberplanet.com/packetview/pvpcouncilofptas/capitolcomestotown2022
https://www.memberplanet.com/s/pvhigh/pvhsptsasuggestionbox


PVHS COVID Reporting Form
A PVHS administrator will be in touch with the family regarding the next steps
after completing the form.

Palos Verdes Distance Learning Academy (PVDLA) Principal’s Forums

As you may be aware PVPUSD has a PVDLA K-12 school for those families who
a remote school environment is the best educational setting for their
child. Incoming PVDLA principal Brett Egan, is holding a “Principal’s Forum” on
Zoom for interested students & parents on Tuesday, April 5th at 3:30pm and
Wednesday, April 6th at 10am. If you are interested in learning more about the
PVDLA program for the 2022-23 school year, please click here to express interest
and Brett Egan will be in contact with login instructions for the appropriate
meeting.   

If you should have any questions about the PVDLA program for the 2022-23
school year, please contact PVDLA principal Brett Egan (eganb@pvpusd.net)  

Join Next Year's Triton Yearbook Staff

Be a part of yearbook for 2022-2023. Click here for the application. Applications
are due by Monday, April 11th to Room 503 or email Mrs. Kostrencich at
kostrencichk@pvpusd.net.

Library Hours Update

The library will be closing at 3:15 PM on the following days for the AP Research
student's presentations and oral defenses: 4/11, 4/12, 4/14, 4/18, 4/19, 4/20, 4/25,
4/26.

If you are interested in enrolling in year 1 of the program, AP Seminar, contact
Ms. Lyons in room 510 or your counselor.

Matilda: The Musical

The beloved Roald Dahl story that you grew up with comes to life on stage
April 8th-10th, 14th-16th. Matilda the Musical tickets are now available online
at www.pvhsdrama.com. Get yours before they sell out! 

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001mOTrs58wcivZtFl8EtSTkgZrbsk1CUVwOxUrLqmQrc39PUSBwNAUfxBjbQEoJXNgG0uAb0k1MUdm4BXXrKQYnVQLANP_uYSijpyrD_zrAln9fZemyLPpAyKS5AwdYIiM2iZQxfhesMpCnu3fdyWewAN3nsphcTjI%26c%3DkUQI5FhojH_L11bbEPnqxJyNOOxK5TwnxTzuQ5HAMnBqsdnuqHSfzA%3D%3D%26ch%3DWCE2QB2Ndx4Ge42RMsxU4yenPyln_M6d9Gub8Y6tqxxmu9ikOcfvqg%3D%3D&data=04%7C01%7Ccrossr%40pvpusd.net%7Cf2677a4b6b2e4274f7d808d9ffc1715c%7C2fbf516a38314479ba8883097db57279%7C0%7C0%7C637822028609218883%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=D9DajzLzlVaIpk4AgueWOCCTAdBSTWYy2CLe2zIDtC4%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Femail-link.parentsquare.com%2Fls%2Fclick%3Fupn%3DLr5Kj85exJaDj793QUoDMxoBFqYG9jsvxI4LoJlDFzMhUCpXbnVhhqIbIvVR7eDkS-2BKiSjFObV7TfQ7-2Bjm7K11ZmtZ-2Bq7QXd1plZCuRsccu1rnC70qWzVHG-2BmBbo206K-2FJtA02yJezAPiFlAQFl2LBX1JzNgfiRJaGPnfTq2-2BWahf7abn0i6LXmzTdIhpaoRqcH3_W-2FDVp1lYaEWq-2F1jkrlrSoJTNOY-2F3x-2F0KesJw0WBaBBSv7D-2BteMUZF427M9zKJl9vAHdKMlDSfwkTWDPqugmqN5jpZyiMo5fXtmuj23zlzM-2BaXv6acxbY1z4ymOfn85qpGXe87XeLZeRbnFsd7Z-2FehkLVMd9pidheA-2ByzqHUXsGXOe46JhiIUgZ3HLmZwFvzDoC14lqubt9HkQOcWZCtLqECK6UEk1MGij0GOEueq5ggESg2eYyTSMIonIoxYbPvNQcNzrPH-2Bs2iZfNRkmLTRew-3D-3D&data=04%7C01%7Chardagek%40pvpusd.net%7C8becf24d203146debb9808da165c356d%7C2fbf516a38314479ba8883097db57279%7C0%7C0%7C637846882531853431%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=hFF1TfSoXrgZ3LSZgZLi%2F17iam7xYpM9tFDrDI1WFnA%3D&reserved=0
mailto:eganb@pvpusd.net
https://files.constantcontact.com/1abc0c6a201/8d692319-fb45-4f4d-aecc-c39acc727adb.pdf
http://kostrencichk@pvpusd.net/
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.pvhsdrama.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7Ccrossr%40pvpusd.net%7Cd0347068707041754e5408da0c3cf6d0%7C2fbf516a38314479ba8883097db57279%7C0%7C0%7C637835753353344469%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=j7RQg9ysOxiT%2FKAitZevX%2B3j2ft8D3wsXHan4Z6kFbQ%3D&reserved=0


Summer Job Fair @ Terranea

Are you looking for a great summer job? Terranea is hiring this summer and
looking for responsible, personable and hard working students for many different
positions. Have a great summer getting work experience at one of the top rated
resorts in the country! The Summer Job Fair is Wednesday, April 20th at
Terranea from 4-7pm. See Mrs. Nelson in the Counseling Office for more
details. 



Join Next Year's Be The Change

Interested in joining Be The Change next year for the 2022-2023 school year?
Visit the BTC website here for the applications. Executive Board applications
(returning members only) are due Monday, April 25th. General applications are
due Monday, May 2nd. Any questions? See Mrs. Kostrencich in room 503 or
email her at kostrencichk@pvpusd.net.

Annual NCAA Day

On April 27th, PVHS will host our annual "NCAA Day” to celebrate and recognize
any graduating seniors who will be playing a sport in college at any level. If you
would like to participate, please email Athletic Director Mr. Shapiro
(shapirob@pvpusd.net) with your name, sport, and school you will be playing for.
The ceremony will take place at 12:45pm in Senior Park.

Counseling Office Updates

https://pvhs.pvpusd.net/apps/pages/student-life-be-the-change
mailto:kostrencichk@pvpusd.net
mailto:shapirob@pvpusd.net


April 11-14: Incoming Freshmen Scheduling at Middle Schools
Counselors will return to the middle schools to meet with their new incoming
freshman student in a one-on-one setting to review the student's course requests
and their Four-Year Plan. Students must come to school that day with these two
worksheets completed and signed by their parent/guardian. Counselors will be at
the following intermediate schools on these dates: April 11: PVDLA, April 12: RIS,
April 13: MIS, April 14: PVIS

College and Career Center News

TESTING INFORMATION
 
CLASSES OF 2023 & 2024 – The best way to decide if taking the SAT, ACT, or
not testing at all is right for you, is to take a timed full-length practice test of each
type. The Palos Verdes High School College Career Center & Compass
Education Group will administer FREE online practice ACT and SAT tests to
students in the 10th and 11th grades. Register HERE by the APRIL 6
DEADLINE!
  
ACT Practice Test:
Available anytime between Saturday, April 9 & Sunday, April 10.
 
SAT Practice Test:
Available anytime between Saturday, April 23 & Sunday, April 24.
 
OUTSIDE OPPORTUNITIES
 
STUDENT ELECTION WORKER PROGRAM coordinated by the Registrar-
Recorder/County Clerk would like to encourage students of 16 years of age or
older to volunteer as a student election worker for the upcoming June 7
Statewide Direct Primary Election. All students who are placed are required to
attend two training sessions (one in-person and one online session) prior to their
assignment. Participating students will select a 3-day work assignment (one
day includes June 7 during FINALS WEEK). Students are assigned to a
precinct in close proximity to their home or school. In addition to gaining an
invaluable learning experience about the democratic process, students receive
$100 each day they serve as an election worker and an additional $80 bonus for
attending a mandatory training class for a total of $380.  Any high school student
that meets the following requirements may apply:
·Must be a U.S. Citizen or Legal Permanent Resident AND 16 years of age
·Must be attending a public/private secondary institution
·Must be in good academic standing with a GPA of 2.5 or greater
·Must have teacher AND parental consent
 
Deadline to apply has been extended indefinitely. Applications are submitted
online and must be requested from Teresa Hoffman at hoffmant@pvpusd.net
 
CLASS OF of 2023 & 2024: MEDICAL SCHOLARS PROGRAM: The Osborne
Head and Neck Foundation has opened enrollment to their Medical Scholars
Program, a 3-week immersive hybrid mentoring and educational course for
aspiring physicians. This highly sought-after program is a rare opportunity for
high school students to learn from leaders in medicine and gain hands-on

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.compassprep.com%2Fschools%2Fpalos-verdes-high-school%2F&data=04%7C01%7Clewisja%40pvpusd.net%7C1cc3f75238ac4f76149208d9fc72096c%7C2fbf516a38314479ba8883097db57279%7C0%7C0%7C637818388981361379%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=wGzsCmwjFu0xqVxwY%2BxiKS9aEbFq7htPWb%2FggSLq70Q%3D&reserved=0
mailto:hoffmant@pvpusd.net
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001Vaa-geRWb9H3v9BjlREstOV1JC-CT66VrXdKPP9DYm69ookmjgjGzQhg-cJQlvaSDH-mDJNPUKNuJtnjCiVcevGiWwUBRiEuU41qQSftve5kMT91gnvYrP8SDwx9O7H4AKJzQxCY8cgOzjNqjLM0GPVN1FptG7ve%26c%3D_EAHxBvRVersRcveV6v_FaJ6tvZSQXvmRJmb8R9HFqKjeMyn87GgLw%3D%3D%26ch%3DBH8zI2W5t-e54k-vCi8LrrFrp-91pCTYKK7LT6TKp9MKfzDnuP6_tw%3D%3D&data=04%7C01%7Choffmant%40pvpusd.net%7C1f06dbdbcadd4622916f08da0c4f8d74%7C2fbf516a38314479ba8883097db57279%7C0%7C0%7C637835833059747753%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=TCyKXvRvJFBTHAWpwzoXq0GpxmOgucPxHnovzeRpSZI%3D&reserved=0


experience prior to college in:
·Medical school application and interview preparation
·Operating room and clinical shadowing
·Medical ethics, patient interviewing
·Hands-on experiences with suturing, knot tying, and microscopy labs
·Grand Rounds training and presentations 

High performing sophomores and juniors are encouraged to apply by April 8,
2022. For more information and the application process go
to https://ohnifoundation.org/. Very generous scholarships cover what would have
been an $8,000 fee, therefore there is NO COST to this highly competitive
summer program.

SCHOLARSHIP OPPORTUNITIES & DEADLINES:
 
SENIORS…local community scholarships are still available but these
opportunities will be gone by mid-April. Very few completed applications have
been received so, the odds are definitely in your favor. PLEASE CONSIDER
APPLYING!
 
The remaining scholarships available are listed below. For more information and
to apply, click on the name of the scholarship. Questions? Contact Teresa
Hoffman in the College and Career Center at hoffmant@pvpusd.net.
 
APRIL 8 - CALIFORNIA CREDIT UNION ($1,000) – graduating high school
seniors enrolling in a two or four-year college; must have min GPA of 3.0,
community/school involvement.
 
APRIL 10 – VIETNAM VETERANS SCHOLARSHIP ESSAY ($1,000) – for
seniors; must interview and write an essay on a Vietnam Era Veteran, including a
brief biography of the veteran and the most important things you learned from
your interview.
 
APRIL 12 (extended deadline) - KIWANIS CLUB ($500; $1,000) – high school
seniors only; given to students to have shown special heart, academic merit,
service and financial need. Applicants may apply for the merit/leadership option
OR merit/leadership/financial aid.
 
APRIL 14 (extended deadline) – PVP ROTARY CLUB SCHOLARSHIP ($2,000)
- seniors only; scholarship, leadership, service, and financial aid are deciding
factors; will award multiple scholarships.
 
APRIL 15 – BETH MURAIDA MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP ($500) – awards 5
scholarships annually to seniors graduating high school in the Southwest SELPA
Area with an active IEP or 504 plan. Students must be planning to continue their
education. Selection will be based on the student’s financial needs, academic
merits, and/or exceptional community services.
 
APRIL 15 – SUSAN PAVELKA SCHOLARSHIP FOR JOUIRNALISTIC
EXECELLENCE ($500) - for a college-bound senior who has participated and
excelled in PVHS journalism. Candidates are eligible to apply after fulfilling a
minimum of two consecutive years as a leader/writer in one or more of these
journalism programs: yearbook, literary magazine, newspaper, podcast or
broadcast news. 

https://ohnifoundation.org/
mailto:hoffmant@pvpusd.net
https://www.ccu.com/studentscholarship/
https://pvpusd-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/hoffmant_pvpusd_net/EVklpcdY9H5Dkl2UWGpbaFwBqFDrsxowUmletzkdBXuBow?e=EhZ69w
https://kiwanisclubrhe.org/scholarships/
https://pvpusd-my.sharepoint.com/:w:/g/personal/hoffmant_pvpusd_net/EaVZtD88irhEjncMjQarfAsBW191lDsrCwbQ9zF8T7dS2w?e=1BYCXE
https://pvpusd-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/hoffmant_pvpusd_net/EbHmqqv73ZROpeNTXon2B3EBvTRTIXyKqAfNZNfEU6hawg?e=HYlPdK
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1DRKa-niZb1jGwxATohRFdQb-ukXJsHI7/view?usp=sharing


Aloha Sea King Families, Friends and Supporters,

Our annual Catch the Wave Fundraiser and Online Auction are approaching fast! 

We hope that you will join us on
Friday, April 15, 2022 • 6-11pm

Palos Verdes Golf Club

Hurry and get your tickets — this event is almost sold out! 

Be sure to put on your favorite Hawaiian attire, the dress is resort casual. The evening’s
festivities include dinner, dancing, live DJ, auction items, raffle tickets, hula dancers and

PVHS Student performances.

Click on the link below to purchase your Event Tickets, Sponsorships or
Raffle Tickets:

Catch the Wave Website  

In addition, our amazing Online Auction will open THIS WEDNESDAY, April
6th. 

More details to come!

All proceeds benefit PVHS Booster Club and the 3 A's:
Academics • Arts • Athletics

Catch the Wave with us!
Thank you in advance for your support and GO SEA KINGS!

PV Booster Club President:
Dean Decker - djdecker28@gmail.com

Catch the Wave Co-Chairs:
Lisa Tellenbach - lisatellenbach@cox.net & Ally Shen - allyshen@hotmail.com

https://www.memberplanet.com/s/pvhsbooster/catch_the_wave_2022
mailto:djdecker28@gmail.com
mailto:lisatellenbach@cox.net
mailto:allyshen@hotmail.com


PTSA Feedback

To provide feedback, please submit your questions/issues/suggestions here:
https://www.memberplanet.com/s/pvhigh/pvhsptsasuggestionbox

https://www.memberplanet.com/s/pvhigh/pvhsptsasuggestionbox


ATTENDANCE PROCEDURES

​Parents / guardians should notify the Attendance Office within 72 hours to clear a
student's absence. The office message machine can be reached 24 hours a day
at 310-378-8471 OR you may contact our attendance clerk directly by phone or
email: 

Lisa Kastelan: 310-378-8471 x43202 kastelan@pvpusd.net    

Palos Verdes High School | Website  ​  ​  ​

https://pvhs.pvpusd.net/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Palos-Verdes-High-School/112079282136647
https://twitter.com/PVHS_Seakings
https://www.instagram.com/pvhs_seakings/?hl=en

